

May 26,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for May 26,2022 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager). Guests were recorded in the attendance book. This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the May 12,2022 meeting. Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. The board was presented with the circumstances concerning the Township’s portion of the appraisal relating to the Home Depot assessment appeal, with that cost being $440, and that Township Solicitor Bruce Getsinger recommended paying this amount to Venango County. Motion made to approve the payment made by Fred, second by Bob. (Matt McSparren -yes-Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes.)
2. The board was presented with the Harbor Freight transfer tax refund in the amount of $12,735.05 and which Township Solicitor Bruce Getsinger recommended paying. Motion to approve made by Matt, second by Fred,  (Matt McSparren -yes-Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes.)
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
Township Manager – Eric Heil gave an update for the USACE project and that Mary Dailey indicated that they are waiting for the funds to be released and which she anticipated to happen within 2 weeks. Once that occurs, hydrologic and hydraulic data collection would begin. A new project manager for the corps will be taking over, her name is Jennifer Cristobal. The corps wishes to have a meeting in the coming weeks and that will be scheduled. Eric Heil also provided the board with an update to the broadband expansion project. After discussion. The board wishes to have a public meeting at a regular monthly meeting on June 23rd, 2022 to announce our efforts and engage the township residents to complete a survey on broadband availability and effectiveness. The survey will be made available via township website, Facebook page, and by mailings. Eric Heil also announced that an executive session was held on May 19th, 2022 to deliberate and obtain privileged legal advice from the Tucker Ahresnberg law firm. 
5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Barbara Ross was the only public attendee and had no comment. 

 6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be June 9, 2022, at 10:30AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:16PM. Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

